
The following Information Assessment Team Advisory (IATA) is not publically available, as it is 
“Official Use Only – Security Related Information” and is exempt from public disclosure in 
accordance with the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) Sensitive Unclassified Non-
Safeguards Information (SUNSI) Handling Requirements. 
 
IATA-03-12 – “Al-Qaida Interest in a Pennsylvania Nuclear Power Plant Pre-9/11/01” 
 
The NRC issued IATA-03-12 on April 9, 2003, to all NRC affected licensees: Beaver Valley, 
Limerick, Peach Bottom, Susquehanna and Three Mile Island nuclear power plants. 
 
These licensees were provided an update on the current threat environment and requested to 
maintain alertness to security-related matters. 
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